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RANGE MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, November 10, 2020
Teleconference
RMAC Members Present
Chair Marc Horney
Taylor Hagata
Rich Ross

Bart Cremers

Andreé Soares

Lance Criley

Katie Delbar, ex officio member

RMAC Members Absent

John Van Duyn

Don Watson

Billie Roney

Sheryl Landrum

Kristen Murphy

RMAC Staff

Edith Hannigan, Land Use Planning Program Manager
Deniele Cade, Licensing Analyst

Department Staff
Items appear in the order they were presented on the agenda.

Report of Chair Marc Horney and RMAC Staff
a) Approve May 2020, July 2020, and October 2020 Minutes

Ms. Hannigan noted that she would like the opportunity to review and revise the October 2020 minutes and so suggests that any action item to approve the minutes from past meetings does not include the October 2020 minutes. 
11-20-01 Member Soares moved to approve the May 2020 and July 2020 RMAC minutes. Member Hagata seconded the motion.
Roll Call Vote:
Ross

Aye

Cremers
Aye
Murphy
Absent

Roney

Absent
Landrum
Absent

Soares
Aye
Hagata
Aye

Watson
Absent

Van Duyn
Absent

Horney
Aye

The motion carried with 5 absences.
2020 Virtual Workshop Planning
Chair Horney shared an update on the first workshop held November 5 on the topic of grazing for fuels management. About 220 people registered, about 145 people attended, and 12 people stayed on after the formal presentations for a networking lunch hour. Member Soares stated that the contents of the workshop was “superb” and the presenters did a “fantastic job.” 

Jeanette Griffin, California Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW), noted the interest in these events by her colleagues and asked if the workshops will be available online for viewing afterwards. Chair Horney confirmed that the videos and transcripts will be available shortly. 

Chair Horney reminded the committee that the next workshop will feature folks who work with the animals used for grazing, including Member Soares, which we are looking forward to. 

Member Soares brought the committee’s attention to a Legislative hearing, requested by Senator Dodd, on the 18th of November discussing wildfire and agriculture. She thought, if possible, the content from the November 5th workshop would be ideal to enter into the record of evidence for the hearing. Ms. Hannigan asked for the hearing information to distribute to RMAC members and stakeholders. 
Research updates

Chair Horney requested an update from Kevin Conway, CAL FIRE Demonstration State Forests manager. He also requested staff look into the status of any funds available for RMAC to distribute to a pilot program or similar project supporting grazing and fuels management. 
Wildfire Situation Updates – Status of Rangelands in California
On the heels of the largest wildfires in California’s history, RMAC members shared their experiences with the fires on their land and the potential impacts to their operations. Members discussed the fire impacts to the federal landscapes they rely on and shared resources and information. 
Updates from Partner Organizations & Public Forum
Chair Horney solicited suggestions from the public on the committee’s 2021 work plan and priorities. Member Soares wanted to make sure the committee continues to focus on collaborating with the State and Regional Water Boards, as well as collating research to demonstrate the benefits of grazing on landscapes and data regarding the number of acres in California that are actively grazed. Member Hagata suggested Dave Daley have a presentation in front of the Board of Forestry and Fire Protection regarding his experience with recent wildfires. Member Ross endorsed that suggestion. Member Ross also suggested there is a need to develop protocols so that ranchers can access their cattle to move them to safe areas before the wildfire reaches their herd, which Member Hagata also endorsed. 

Jeanette Griffin, CDFW, and Member Ross discussed the need for environmental documentation for removing hazardous trees by the federal government. Ms. Griffin suggested a future agenda item reviewing the applicability of the CalVTP PEIR to grazing projects on the landscape. 

Member Ross mentioned the California Cattlemen’s Association wildfire workshops.
Ms. Griffin mentioned CDFW’s collaboration with CalOES to establish standards for debris removal, hazardous tree removal, streambank stabilization, etc., for private landowners. She wanted to make sure the committee knew that private landowners who want to take advantage of the CalOES program need to specifically enroll in their waiver program. 

Chair Horney was invited by the Acting California Rangeland Specialist at the NRCS to speak with rangeland staff in California about RMAC and its activities. Chair Horney wanted to open the opportunity for other RMAC members to participate in these presentations and provide information about conservation practices and their knowledge.  
The Board’s mission is to lead California in developing policies and programs that serve the public interest in environmentally, economically, and socially sustainable management of forest and rangelands, and a fire protection system that protects and serves the people of the state.


